ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

1409 Coliseum Boulevard
Montgomery, Alabama 36110

Telephone: (334) 242-6311 = Fax No.: (334) 262-8041

Kay Ivey John R. Cooper
Governor Transportation Director
September 30, 2024

The Honorable Larry J. Fetner
Mayor, City of Ashland
83183 Highway 9

Ashland, Alabama 36251

RE: Rebuild Alabama Act (RAA) Annual Grant Program

Dear Mayor Fetner:

The application review and competitive selection process has been completed for The Rebuild Alabama Act
$15 Million Annual Grant Program. The application the City of Ashland submitted to resurface Tyson Road
from Taylor Road to SR-9 and 5™ Avenue South from SR-77 to SR-9 was evaluated and carefully considered
for selection. I am pleased to inform you that your project was awarded up to $350,000.00 in Rebuild
Alabama funds with a local commitment of $100,000.00.

There were 191 applications submitted for the RAA Annual Grant program, requesting approximately $55
million in RAA funding. The City of Ashland should be commended for submitting a successful application
from such a competitive field.

Please contact Bradley B. Lindsey, ALDOT Local Transportation Engineer, at (334) 242-6728 concerning
the next steps in administering this project.

Congratulations and I look forward to your project’s completion as we continue to rebuild Alabama’s
infrastructure.

Sincerely,

Fopaina

n R. Cooper
Transportation Director

cc:  ALDOT Chief Engineer’s Office
ALDOT Region Engineers



